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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 
 
19 May 2025 
 

 
 

 
 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 16 
April 2025. You requested the following:  

…in relation to Fringe Benefit Tax (FBT) obligations where an employer, including Ministerial 
Services or any other government department, funds the installation of an electric vehicle 
(EV) charger at an employee’s home. 

We request the following information: 

1. Whether the cost of supplying and/or installing an EV charger at an employee’s 
residence is considered a fringe benefit for tax purposes under current IRD rules. 

2. Whether Ministerial Services or any other government entity has sought guidance from 
IRD in relation to FBT obligations on home EV chargers provided to Ministers or public 
servants. 

3. Whether FBT has been paid (or is required to be paid) by Ministerial Services or other 
agencies in relation to home EV charger installations for ministers or government 
officials. 

Item 1 

Inland Revenue has not published anything in relation to the instalment of an EV charger in an 
employee’s home. The application of Fringe Benefit Tax (FBT) will depend on the facts of the 
arrangement, primarily who owns the charger once it is installed. If that is the employee, then 
an FBT liability will most likely arise. If the employer it is the owner, then FBT is unlikely to arise 
in respect of the charger, however, there is an issue as to whether FBT would be applicable to 
the use of the charger to charge private vehicles. In that case an FBT liability may arise. 

Where at some point the ownership of the charger passed to the employee, that would likely 
trigger an FBT liability at the market value of the charger on the date the ownership transferred.  

Employers seeking certainty regarding the FBT treatment of providing an EV charger at an 
employee’s residence should consider applying for a binding ruling from Inland Revenue. 
Information regarding binding rulings can be found on Inland Revenue’s Tax Technical website 
at taxtechnical.ird.govt.nz/apply-for/apply-for-a-ruling.  

  

 

 






